WELLINGTON NORTH POWER INC.

P.O. Box 359, 290 Queen Street, West Mount Forest, Ontario NOG 2L0 (519) 323-1710 or fax (519) 323-2425 wnp@wellingtonnorthpower.com

March 19, 2010

Ontario Energy Board Attention: Kirsten Walli, Board Secretary 2300 Yonge Street, 27th Floor P.O. Box 2319 Toronto, ON M4P 1E4

Dear Ms. Walli:

Wellington North Power Inc. - Ontario Energy Board Licence ED-2002-0511
Withdrawal of Request for
2011 Cost of Service Rate Application File Number

In our letter to the Board Secretary dated January 7, 2010 the company requested a 2011 Cost of Service Application file number.

Due to unforeseen circumstances Wellington North Power Inc. wishes to withdraw its request. It was the company's intention to file a Cost of Service application for August 15, 2010. However we find that with the registration, testing, cutover and implementation of Smart Meters with the MDM/R, that Wellington North Power Inc. does not have the resources available to complete a detailed, comprehensive rate application at this time.

As reflected in the Ontario Energy Board's letter of January 29, 2009 EB-2009-0028, Wellington North Power Inc. having filed a Cost of Service Application for 2008 rates, would be due to file its next Cost of Service Application on August 15, 2011 for rates effective May 1, 2012. It is the company's objective to meet this filing target date.

If you have any questions please do not hesitate to contact the undersigned.

Yours truly,

Judy Rosebrugh, President/CEO

WELLINGTON NORTH POWER INC.